


ETCMN Board Meeting
April 28, 2022
This Board Meeting for the East Texas Chapter Master Naturalist was held at the Rose Room at the Tyler Rose Garden Center.  
Call to order: our President, Wanda Rauscher, called the meeting to order at 17:30 hours
Attendees: Sign in sheet attached
President’s opening statement and report:
· Wanda distributed copies of her report (attached). Highlights included:
· Privacy policy of Texas Master Naturalist East Texas Chapter (attached)
· Report from State TMN
· Texas Master Naturalists Annual Meeting will be held in Houston October 20-23, 2022. This will be an in person meeting, no hybrid events this year. 
· A Virtual Volunteer Fair is scheduled for May 5th, 10am to 11:45am. This event requires registration which can be done via hyperlink in the handout. 
· A short discussion centered on the TMN License Plates, which are available for purchase. (see hyperlink in handout). Some of the members present promoted their value both for unique license plate and the $$ portion that goes back to the TMN program. 
· TMN Tuesday Program for May (10th) will be presented by Richard Heibrum, TPWD, “Crossing the Finish Line: Recovering America’s Wildlife Act”. Pre-registration required (see hyperlink in handout)
· Wanda highlighted several events that she has been involved with since last Board Meeting. Included in her comments were (partial listing):
· Participated in Tyler Arbor Day January 29th. At that event she revealed a custom made interactive tree display showcasing tree species in our ecoregion. 
· Presented an online chapter presentation “Importance of Participating in Citizen Science”.
· Joined Lance Homeniuk at Camp Tyler Earth Day Celebration. Showcased ETMN Chapter.
· Will be manning a table at Tyler State Park April 30th as a part of the upcoming City Nature Challenge 2022.



Reports of Officers/Directors/Committee Chairs/Project Leaders 
· Officers:
· Vice President and Program Chair:
· Ray reported that speakers and subjects had been identified and finalized through the summer months. 
· Ray shared with the group that he will be resigning his position at the end of the year.
· Treasurer’s Report: (Phil reported live to the group by phone)
· Phil addressed the issue of members who had not paid this year’s chapter membership dues but were still actively engaging in both AT and VSH program. He stated he will be contacting those individuals directly for a response and to clarify that they are in jeopardy of not being able to log their volunteer membership hours going forward. 
· Phil provided the Board with two handouts and reviewed highlights from each:
· Summary Treasurer’s Report (Attached) 
· Current cash balance: $9,984. Phil reported that while high at this point in time it is a fluid balance and will fluctuate as the year progresses and 2023 Training Class expenses accumulate in the 4th quarter.
· There are 51 active members who have paid their 2022 dues, down slightly vs. this time last year.
· Both 2022 class tuition and chapter merchandise sales have resulted in an increase to cash balance noted above. 
· As is the cash each year, the Board considers possible a possible increase to chapter dues; however, Phil’s recommendation to the Board this year, based on current cash balance, is to keep the dues at their current level. 
· Financial History and Future Considerations  (Attached)
· Phil reviewed in detail his observations re: the current financial position of the chapter. 
· He shared that overall the chapter’s current cash and liquidity position is positive and the outlook is satisfactory going forward.
· He reviewed for the Board a historical perspective of operating expenses and income. In particular he spoke to the historical expenses associated with the classes. He also described expenses other than those associated with the classes as nominal and relatively stable. 
· Going forward, as it relates to Planning and Budgeting, Phil’s recommendation to the Board includes the following:
· Keep a minimum cash level for the Chapter to cover non-budgeted contingencies. That suggested level should be $6000.
· Any future projects should have an attached budget for consideration of approval.
· Given above, the Board may want to consider a slight increase to the current honorariums for Chapter speakers.
· Secretary/Historian Report:
· Bob asked Board members to forward any project related photos they may have taken, so they may be included in the 2022 scrapbook.
· Directors and Committee Chairs
· Advanced Training Report, New Class Training Director’s Report and eBlast Report:
· Beverly Guthrie provided both written (attached) and verbal reports regarding the above.
· Advanced Training Report: Beverly shared several key highlights from this report.
· Pre-Covid, the creation and approval of AT was done primarily by the Chapter itself. Examples included the monthly Chapter speakers and their subjects and Chapter Activity Days.
· Today many of the approved AT offerings originate from TMN, TAMU AgriLife Extension and TPWD. These offerings are frequently online, and in most cases, pre-approved for AT hours. 
· As a result, AT opportunities are ample to meet needs. 
· The AT Committee still approves programs that are not automatically approved. The process for that approval continues unchanged.
· Training Director’s Report: Beverly reported on this year’s Training Class and provided several highlights from the report.
· 23 members completed this year’s class.
· 20/23 completed the 40 hrs to graduate.
· 50% of this class had “perfect attendance” and two, J. Walker and D. Gary, have certified and double certified.
· This year’s class was able to meet fully at the newly (almost completely) renovation.
· It was observed that since class resumption in 2015 overall strength of the graduates has grown.  
· eBlast Report: Beverly reported on the history, intent and status of the eBlast communication and provided several highlights pertaining to its use, value and content.
· The Eblast grew out of a need to share Chapter news and information about Chapter activities to the entire Community using the fewest number of email intrusions.
· Every member may post to the Eblast as long as the information shared is of importance to everyone chapter-wide.  Personal email is preferred for communication among small groups like committees.
· The Eblast is used as a Community bulletin board to funnel and condense useful and needed information to all members. 
· Community Education/Outreach & Volunteer Services Projects:
· Lance provided a verbal report touching on several points related to the above:
· He stated he has shared with the new class the process for approval of new projects.
· Speakers Bureau:
· No report
· Diversity & Inclusion:
· Holly provided a written update/report (attached)
· Acting Membership:
· As (Acting) Membership Chairperson Wanda provided both a written (attached) and verbal report re: current membership.
· As of March 18th, 2022, there were 47 paid members (since updated, see Treasurer’s Report) plus paid new members from class of 2022. 
· As of end of March 2022, 74 volunteers have posted 2559 VSH and 453.5 AT hours. 
· Thirteen members have achieved recertification for 2022. 
· Volunteer Management System:
· Wanda expressed a sincere thank you on behalf of the chapter to Lindsey for his new role as VMS manager.
· Lindsey suggested to the Board that they consider appointing a second manager of co-manager to ensure continuity given the complexity of learning the VMS. 
· Communications Support
· eBlast: report given, see above.
· Newsletter:
· Ann indicated the April edition would be coming out soon. 
· Ann expressed appreciation toward the new class members who have been active in providing articles of interest. 
· Public Relations:
· Carol reported that she had recently orchestrated an article re: CNC with the Tyler Loop and also noted she had made contact with the Tyler newspaper re: the upcoming CNC event.
· Social Media: no report
· Website: report provided (see attached)
· 2022 Class Representatives: Denise Gary and Michelle Seaton
· Members related that there have been several positive comments from the new class re: value of training and TMN membership.
· There was a shared suggestion that the Nature Center Visitor’s meeting space could use a better sound system. 
· Camera Trapping Project Final Report:
· Mark Edmund provided a written (attached) and verbal (highlights) report re: the Camera Trapping Project. He announced that cameras and equipment were being returned to Tania at TNT.
· City Nature Challenge: Bob pointed out that the project goes live tomorrow 4/29/22.
· Adopt-A-Loop Report: see attached
· New Business:
· Karen Rueb-Hall provided a written (attached) report addressing Hospitality activities, especially as they related to the Training Class. 
Meeting adjourned at 1845 hrs. 
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